
 

 

 BCI Board Meeting Minutes 
July 28, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 6:33pm at Mimi’s Cafe in Irvine 
Directors present:  Mike Farrell, Penny Poorman, Ann Reichling, Bob McHenry, Marc Urias, 

Monica McCarthy, Bill Sellin, Suzanne McCord, Jim Norman 
Directors absent:  Norm Moyer, Randy Profeta 
Guests:  1 
Reading of the Minutes 
Minutes of the 6/26/16 Board meeting were accepted. 
Director Reports 
President:  Mike Farrell 
The 8 AM ride starts seem to be working well, and the route slips and sign-in sheets are being 
left out for those who want to still start at 9 AM.  Last month the ride coordinator said he would 
avoid using rides in northeast Orange county during the hot weather months, but some of the 
upcoming scheduled rides are located there.  The idea of a Board of Directors ride was 
discussed, but no formal proposal was put forth. 
Vice President:  Penny Poorman 
For the general membership meeting dates next year, there was no consensus or clear direction 
as to which weeks of the month or days of the week are best.  A majority of the Board was in 
favor of meeting at the Duck Club rather than the IRWD community room, when possible.  
August 6th is Jersey Day and combining this event with a memorial ride for Dick Bird, a long-time 
club member who recently passed away, was discussed.  Penny and Bill volunteered to organize 
this.  The next general membership meeting will be Friday August 26th at the IRWD community 
room, with Norm Moyer discussing his recent Route 66 bicycle tour. 
Treasurer:  Ann Reichling 
The treasurer’s monthly report as of 7/28/16 is attached to these minutes. 
Secretary:  Bob McHenry 
(no report) 
Statistician:  Marc Urias 
(no report) 



 

 

Membership:  Monica McCarthy 
The club presently has 327 members.  Reminders of membership expiration cannot be 
generated in advance from TidyClub; reminders are only triggered on the day of expiration.  It 
was discussed that the club might need to formalize a grace period for membership renewal, in 
order to not have insurance coverage lapse when members do not renew prior to their 
expiration date. 
Communications:  Bill Sellin 
The annual club BBQ will be held August 20th at a gazebo in University Community Park, and the 
rides will start and end there.  Members will pay $5 each the day of the event to cover food 
costs.  The Wednesday Fashion Island social event will be dropped from the club calendar 
unless someone steps up and organizes and oversees the ride according to the “Organize a 
Ride” guidelines on the club web site.  Bill is going to put together instructions to help members 
know how to submit articles for Pacelines. 
Hospitality:  Suzanne McCord 
The OC Bike Rally was successful and well attended, with few refreshments left to use at the 
upcoming BBQ. 
Director at Large:  Jim Norman 
19 members participated in the Glendora Mountain Road ride on July 3rd.  Even though GMR 
was not closed to cars as was expected, traffic was light.  On the recent Saturday ride start time 
survey, some members suggested basing an annual member recognition award on club ride 
participation rather than mileage.  As a long-term goal, the board has been discussing 
emphasizing volunteer effort and de-emphasizing mileage accumulation, and ride participation 
could also be incorporated into a revised annual awards program. 
Old Business  
The idea of a Sunday family ride was discussed again, but no formal proposal was put forth. 
New Business 
Monica would like to know if there is enough interest from club members to organize a 
weekend event at Paso Robles at the end of October.  Mike believes it is better to organize an 
event with a lot more lead time, and then generate interest to get a good turnout.  Bill will see 
if interest can be ascertained through an email Alert. 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:40pm. 
The next Board meeting will be 8/25/16 at Denny’s in Mission Viejo. 






